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Summary ** 

 
The report highlights major activities undertaken by Austria since the 2023 session 

of the United Nations Group of Experts on Geographical Names. 

(a)  The Austrian Board on Geographical Names (AKO) has held four meetings (all 

in person) since the last session;  

(b)  In November 2023, the AKO organised a two-day international symposium at 

the Austrian Academy of Sciences (ÖAW) in memory of Josef Breu, Chairman 

of the UNGEGN from 1977-1982, and Otto Back under the title 

"Geographische Namen im Gebrauch – Angewandte Toponymie in ihrer 

Vielfalt” (Geographical Names in Use - Applied Toponomy in its Diversity);  

(c)  A selected list of Ukrainian place names using different conversion systems 

was prepared in cooperation with the StAGN. The list contains a short 

description of the systems and when they should be applied;  

(d)  At the invitation of the AKO the 155th meeting of the Permanent Committee 

for Geographical Names (StAGN) was held in Vienna from October 9th to 10th 

2024 at the ÖAW;  

(e)  A bilingual hiking map of Slovenia / South Styria in German and Slovene was 

published, reflecting not only officially bilingual names of populated places, 

but also the bilingual names of other geographical feature categories including 

farm and field names;  

(f)  Studies on politically sensitive street names and the offensive naming of 

geographical features continued;  

(g)  A working group of the AKO prepared an edited update of the Austrian 

Toponymic Guidelines. 

(h)  Publications on activities related to place names; 

 
* GEGN.2/2025/1 
** The full report was prepared by Roman Stani-Fertl (Austria), Chair of the Austrian Board on Geographical Names. It will be available 

under document symbol GEGN.4/2025/145/CRP.145 in the language of submission only at 
https://unstats.un.org/unsd/ungegn/sessions/4th_session_2025/. 

https://unstats.un.org/unsd/ungegn/sessions/4th_session_2025/


GEGN.2/2025/145 

 

2 | P a g e  

 

(i)  Members of the AKO have participated in various national and international 

working group meetings, division meetings, board meetings and other events; 

 


